

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER

October 24th 2023

Vol 8 No 37

President John Minchin Phone 0415 308 921

www.lobethal harmonyclub.com.au

Secretary Peter Dickason Phone 0468 870 893

LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB 145 YEARS

145 YEARS AS A CLUB......

The Mt Barker Courier and the Southern Argus have contacted us to place an article in their papers about the 145th and the End of Year concert. We have only sold 10 tickets so far this MUST improve over the next weeks to make the End of Year concert worthwhile. Please encourage people to come from the Aged Care places who have Independent Living accommodation, so that we can entertain more people within our community.

Welcome.....

Fern Lopez is a NEW MEMBER

In 2nd Bass, and is enjoying the level of Music. He lives at Nairne, and his work involved providing disability support.

He enjoys fishing, is a vegetarian, and enjoys the Ukulele, ballroom dancing, and line dancing. He speaks fluent French and enjoys to travel. Welcome Fern.



FERN LOPEZ





Building on Tradition

HOW
MANY
WILL
ATTEND
END OF
YEAR
DINNER
ON
NOV 12th
REPLY
THANKS



Scholarship dinner.....This was held last Friday at the "Haus" to explain the funds, and how they can be used.

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au





LOBETHAL HARMONY CLUB NEWSLETTER

October 24th 2023 Welcome again

Vol 8 No 37Page 2



Thanks Peter Dickason....
If you have received an email
you would know that Alex has
had the Kidney transplant that
he has been waiting for.

He had the operation on Saturday and he will be away from normal duties for 5 to 6 weeks. If all goes well he may come to

the End Of Year Concert as one of the crowd. We all wish him well for a full recover from the operation.

Cost of the Tea after the End of Year Concert....

Everyone pays \$30 with the club paying the extra.

Jamie Skelton used his Scholarship for....Jamie mentioned to me after the Victor Harbor concert, that he used some of the Scholarship funds for doing his Licentiate Examination, which he passed with Distinction. Congratulations!!!!

G HUGHES
Construction Co



END
OF
YEAR
DINNER
NOV 12th
4:30pm
Pre Dinner
Drinks
BYO

Exec meeting notes.....The Old PA system is being offered to the hall committee for \$500. Thanks to Chris Browning for making the arrangements with Daniel. We still need to sell the trailer. If you can help itwould be appreciated. 2024 Concert Program is being updated and should be available by the End of Year Dinner. We still need help with people to manage the BBQ at Bunnings on Saturday 2nd Dec. The dates of the Scholarships next year could be the Tuesday 3rd Sept Vocal, and the 10th Sept for the Instrumental, this may assist with the applications. Finance is down from last year due to the extra costs we have had to pay, for accompanists, Deputy Music Director, and accompanist for several concerts.

Lost a Club tie and tie pin ???????

After the Concert at Victor Harbor Raylene has the tie and tie pin. If you left it at Victor Harbor or you are unsure where it may be, check with Raylene. She could be holding your tie and tie pin.

Final Practice for 2023

This will be held on Tuesday Nov 7th. A special supper is being arranged, just come along. Thank you.

BYO FOR END OF YEAR DINNER. \$30 for the tea.

Coffee & Soup Roster.... Last week we raised \$27. 70
Our total for the year so far is \$606.30. The last "special supper" will be held on 7th November Thank You.

Building on Tradition

Ph: 8389 6472 | 4 Brettig Road LOBETHAL

admin@gehughes.com.au





BALHANNAH BIRDWOOD LITTLEHAMPTON LOBETHAL NAIRNE WOODSIDE

klose.com.au